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Dinner Meeting: 

Contact Pam Ross-Smith - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

COST (Includes dinner) Members/Guests $20.00

Special Dietary Requirements:
If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Pam so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Pam Ross-Smith
Home: 
3356 4201

Mobile: 
0413 188 562

Email: 
pross4@eq.edu.au
OR
pross0@yahoo.com.au
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Diary Dates:
· 14th October – Women in Business Expo.

· 28th June to 3rd July 2008 - International convention Rotterdam.
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October Birthday’s:

Wishing you a very Happy Birthday.
16th 
Bell, Vicki


Bingo Thursday Morning:
Bingo starts at 10:30am.  Zonta support staff are required to be at the club by 9:30am
Bingo Roster 

OCT

4th
Kay
11th
Penny
18th
Karen
25th
Tracey
NOV

1st
Carole
8th
Penny
15th
Ros

22nd
Elizabeth
29th
Jan
DEC
6st
Penny
13th
Laurie
20th
Bettina (all members to attend if possible and we have a special Christmas Bingo with a raffle, special food etc.)
We do not have Bingo Christmas or New Year week.
Who is available or not available in January.
Would members please notify me of holidays or other days that they cannot do roster, so I can do the roster accordingly. 
Please change with someone else on the roster if you cannot make it.  Do not ring me. 

Vicki Williams 

Bingo Convenor

President’s Message
As I told members that were able to come to the Dinner meeting, after the District Conference which was very well ran and all that attended enjoyed, as from the International conference in June/July next year we will probably be district 1 in Queensland and Vicki Williams will be our area director, so she should be able to bring us some good ideas from other clubs.

Then 6 members from our club went to Sandgate clubs Charter Dinner to help them celebrate and to congratulate them on 31 members, which is great for a new club.

Thanks to Vicki W, Simmone and Tracy, who seem to have everything organised for the “Women in Business” expo, have

you noticed our banners? 

Ros tells me we have some more Prospective members coming to the next dinner, which is good, maybe we can get to Sandgate’s numbers.  Please keep your eyes and ears open for friends that might like to join, always invite them to the dinner meeting.
Regards,
Jan Spittle 



Organisation, Membership & Classification Committee

THE AUGUST SPEAKER & GUESTS:

I was so pleased we had four potential members as guests at the August meeting when Lyn Thompson, from Save the Children Fund, spoke on the Fund’s work including those areas in which the Zonta Club of Pine Rivers has helped, such as Jebb House and the donation of linen etc to caravan park families. 

In general Lynn’s talk covered topics that are of as much relevance to the ideals of Zonta International as they are to the Save the Children Fund. I am thinking of domestic violence issues in general and the ongoing need to improve the status of women’s economic and social well being if children are to be given a brighter future. 

GAINS AND LOSSES:

I have hopes that we will have two or three of August’s guests joining Zonta in October. They will help to make up for the unfortunate loss of  Bev McDowall who has resigned due to family needs, and our two members on leave of absence, Jenny and Rhonda.

MEMBER’S PROFILE:
Before Rhonda left she forwarded me her profile which you will find in this edition of the newsletter. Our bubbly, adventurous, globe-trotting member may be out of sight while she is in Qatar, but she certainly won’t be out of mind.
MAKING GUESTS WELCOME:
As I will be in Europe for October’s meeting  - (and I am sorry to be missing both October’s dinner speaker who sounds very interesting, and the Women’s Business Expo) – could all members please make October’s dinner guests/potential members welcome. 

Regards,
Rosalind Pestell

Status of Women Committee 

Correspondence from Dr Lara Weiland, a supporter of indigenous youth in north Qld has resulted in our club voting to support an aboriginal lass from Kowanyama who will be living with Lara's sister and husband at the Sunshine Coast.  We will pay Shekyra's return airfare home three time per year (approx $2000) for the next two years. 

The indigenous Respite ladies that Vicki has been teaching to sew with their new sewing machine donated by our club have helped sew toiletry bags which we will continue making to fill with essentials for the Jebb House ladies and Clyde House youth centre between now and Christmas. If members have sample toothpaste, perfumes, tissues, soaps etc please bring them to any meetings between now and the end of the year.

Our liason with Jebb House saw Executive Officer Lyn Thompson from Save the Children Australia, talk at our September meeting and explain the full services that they provide. Any excess manchester, clothing, toys that we supply to Jebb House will be made available to their other refuge and to the caravan park ladies and children serviced by a Mobile Playscheme purpose-fitted van which takes playgroup to the children and their families in Brisbane and isolated areas. 

Regards,

Lorraine Hunter


Finance & Fundraising Committee

Greetings to all! Excitement is building as we get ever closer to the eve of the Women in Business Expo. Vicki has been working extremely hard, generating publicity and processing applicants. We have 60 participants and more waiting in the wings, but we have run out of room this year to fit any more, which is a fantastic response. Our banners have produced several responses and will change location the weekend of the 29th September, moving to Pine Rivers Park and the intersection of Old Northern Rd. and the Jinker Track. So keep an eye out! Our entertainment is set, the Mayor will open the show for us and we have had many offers of raffle prizes from participants. It should be a wonderful day.

The next event after the expo will be selling glowies at the Piner Rivers Christmas festival. This is normally a very successful night for the club, so please volunteer some time to help sell glowies at the stall. It is a fun night and you still get to listen to the concert!

Preparations are also beginning for International Women's Day lunch. Please consider who you think might be an interesting speaker for the day. We will try to appeal to a wide range of women, so someone with a high public profile would be fantastic. Remember to keep the 8th of March free and join us for the celebrations. It is a wonderful way to meet the women in our community.

Regards,

Simone Boersma

PR & Advertising Committee

Women in Business Expo:

Since our last newsletter Vicki has continued on with her advertising campaign with great gusto ensuring the local newspapers have not forgotten the event.
Indeed, Vicki has been very busy sending off press releases to all the local newspapers in the Pine Shire and to Cecilia McNamara at the Courier Mail.

The street banners have generated lots of inquiries well.

So hopefully, we will have a good response on the day from both participants and attendees.

Janet Hayward PR and Advertising Committee.

Guest Speaker for October Meeting- Mrs. Marlene Faisal:

Marlene Faisal has kindly accepted our invitation to be our guest speaker at our October meeting.  So who is Marlene Faisal you may well ask?
Marlene migrated from Egypt many years ago and is committed to working with people from other cultures within her local community. Marlene is a well-respected volunteer worker in the Zillmere Community and is one of main drivers of the Zillmere Multicultural Festival.   As well as her volunteer work, Marlene teaches and studies Middle Eastern folklore dancing and is involved in the running of her family’s business.  Marlene will be speaking on the many twists and turns her life has taken since coming to live in Australia.  It should be an interesting talk.

Regards,

Janet Hayward 


Thought for the month

“ Just like me this person is learning about life.  Just like me this person has known sadness, loneliness and despair.  Just like me this person is seeking to fulfill their life.”
- Harry Palmer 



Member’s profile of:
Rhonda Horne 

I grew up in:  Brisbane, Toowoomba, Murgon, and Central Queensland 

I lived with:  Dad, Mum, four sisters, Janeen, Elizabeth, Kerry, Olivia, two brothers; Paul and Shane
My biggest move (home-wise) to date was when:  During my childhood, I moved from city and town life to living on a large rural property, and then when I finished school I moved back to the city for tertiary education.  Another adventure recently was to move with my husband, Bill to live in Times Square New York City.  Now my latest adventure is to move to live and work in Doha, Qatar.
People/pets & possessions dearest to me now are:  My family and friends especially my husband Bill, my 15 nieces and nephews and three step-grandchildren. I was lucky as a child to have my own horse to ride and I still love horses.  My favourite possession includes collection of items and photos from overseas, my Christmas tree collection, and music. 

My business or profession is:  Education and teaching.
My current work or main occupation(s) is/are:  Principal Education Officer supporting Mathematics and Numeracy education in Queensland.
My other interests &/ or skills &/ or indulgences include:  Reading, walking, going to the gym, sewing and travelling both in Australia and overseas.
I also want to tell you that:  I love socialising and networking with friends and colleagues.    Explore, Dream and Discover.
My Zonta Information

Month & year joined Zonta:  2005
I joined Zonta because:  I wanted to be support and be part of a community group 

I remain in Zonta because:  I enjoy the fellowship
Positions held in Zonta:  Member of the United Nations Committee.

Positions I’d be willing to try in Zonta, sometime:  Maybe a director 












All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessarily the views of Zonta or the Editor.

